



LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

UCF Student Government
Disability Caucus
Thursday, 4:00 PM
5/25/2023

MEETING AGENDA

1. Call to Order: 4:10 PM
2. Roll & Verification of Quorum (5): 7/9

Name	Email	Initial	Final
Chair Campbell	sgaecs2@ucf.edu	P	P
Vice Chair Duke	sga_sci2@ucf.edu	P	P
Senator Acosta	sgacreol1@ucf.edu	E	E
Senator Hameed	sgaecs7@ucf.edu	P	P
Speaker Holmes	sga_sci4@ucf.edu	E	E
Senator Kennaugh	sga_ba3@ucf.edu	P	P
Senator Khazei	sga_sci6@ucf.edu	P	P
Senator Lacasse	sga_sci8@ucf.edu	P	P
Senator Sandlin	sgsci13@ucf.edu	P	P

3. Approval of the Minutes: [6/8/23 Agenda](#) Approved by gc; Approval of the Agenda: Approved by gc
4. Open Forum:
 - a. Khazei: Thank you to our guests to coming to caucus! They've been very helpful to our cause.
 - b. Transportation Coordinator: We have handicap parking spots vs disabled parking spots listed and we just wanted to run it by the caucus.
 - c. Camp: It would be best to run it by Dr.Meyer
 - d. Meyer: Handicap is probably a term we want to stay away from. Accessible parking and visual icons are probably the best. We're looking at using a new icon too.
 - e. Transportation Coordinator: We're still working on it and it looks good so far
5. Announcements from the Chair:



LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

UCF Student Government
Disability Caucus
Thursday, 4:00 PM
5/25/2023

- a. Camp: Hey everyone, I don't have much updated but we do have guests today. Hopefully this week is more productive than last week!
6. Announcements from the Vice Chair:
 - a. Duke: I don't have anything, that's make this a good meeting. Thanks to our guests for coming in!
7. Announcements from Caucus Members:
 - a. None
8. Announcements from Non-Caucus Members
 - a. None
9. Old Business:
 - a. none
10. New Business:
 - a. Disability Commons
 - i. Camp: I heard back from Rick Falco. He was able to have a meeting with his staff. For our guests the disability commons is something we've been working on as a caucus, we're currently trying to find a space. The board of trustees meeting was a big impact and left a lot of things up in the air
 - b. Graduation Accessibility
 - i. Khazei: I've been emailing back and forth, some people are suffering due to accessibility. It seems like a miscommunication, hopefully we can get it resolved during this meeting.
 - ii. Camp: The curb cuts are covered by barriers causing many issues related to accessibility. Hopefully this clears up what the issues were
 - iii. Meyer: After the last meeting I reached out and one of the UCFPD sergeants weighed in as to why the barriers are necessary. They don't believe that there are any crossroads or curb cuts that are being covered. They will look into it when the next time they use the barriers comes up in August.
 - iv. Petkov: This is an area where lots of students cross so it's important we make it more accessible. I think in August we'll get more clarity
 - v. Camp: The student I referenced lives in towers
 - vi. Petkov: They might not be thinking of this when putting up the barriers, this is where the hinderance might be. We can ask Peter Stevens where they're putting them up
 - vii. Meyer: That's a great idea, I'll talk to him
 - viii. Kennaugh: The area isn't very well marked, we need to be looking into this now. I don't think it's acceptable to be waiting on this
 - ix. Petkov: Am I missing something? The barriers aren't currently up
 - x. Camp: For clarification Kennaugh the barriers aren't up right now so they're going to wait to see



LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

UCF Student Government
Disability Caucus
Thursday, 4:00 PM
5/25/2023

- xi. Petkov: We'll have to talk to Peter Stevens about this, the barriers can be determined by the client using the arena but we can try to make sure the barricades are set up to be mindful of accessibility
- xii. Transportation Coordinator: I see the indication of the curb being there but we're asking for an automatic door opener, do you think it would be beneficial to utilize this?
- xiii. Mayer: I think it's hard for me to say, I think some folks in our office would be interested to look into what you're saying. It's hard to say without a clear visual
- xiv.
- c. Guests from President's Office
 - i. Adams: I'm Joe Adams I work in Executive Communications. I work directly with President. We appreciate our team reaching out and assisting us where they can.
 - ii. Petkov: I'm in charge of commencement and all high-level events on behalf of the President.
 - iii.
- 11. Member Discussion:
 - a. None
- 12. Miscellaneous Business:
 - a. None
- 13. Final Roll Call: 7/9
- 14. Adjournment: 4:33 PM

Key:

P - Present

A - Absent

MTD - Move to Debate

MTV - Move to Vote

MTA- Move to Amend

PP - Postpone

PPI - Postpone Indefinitely

GC - General Consent